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Scottish Conservative MSP Liz Smith has branded NHS Tayside’s handling of the
impending closure of the Bridge of Earn GP surgery as “disgraceful.”

The MSP criticised the total lack of communication from the health body after
it was revealed earlier this month that two GPs from the surgery had handed
in their resignation, and she has also slammed them for their unwillingness
to meet elected officials and local residents as a matter of urgency.

Liz Smith, who represents the Mid Scotland and Fife region, contacted NHS
Tayside on Thursday following news of the surgery closure and invited health
officials to attend a meeting on Monday in Bridge of Earn with herself,
members of Earn Community Council and the community.

However, NHS Tayside have not confirmed if they can attend the meeting,
leaving elected officials and residents in limbo about the whole situation.

The matter came to a head when residents found about the decision to close
the surgery on social media yesterday (Thursday). A note had been posted on
the window of the GP surgery but no notification had been

issued by NHS Tayside to inform local residents.

NHS Tayside have said they are in the process of writing to all 3,500
registered patients of the surgery in a bid to allocate them a new GP.
However, Liz Smith has slammed the health body over what she sees as a total
lack of communication on their part.

Liz Smith, Scottish Conservative MSP for Mid-Scotland and Fife said:

“The impending closure of the Bridge of Earn surgery is bad enough but the
manner with which NHS Tayside has handled this matter is nothing short of
disgraceful.

“I am not the only elected member who has made several efforts over several
weeks to meet with NHS Tayside to discuss this matter and find an acceptable
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resolution.

“We have been constantly rebuffed and told everything was ‘in hand to find a
sustainable solution.’ That is clearly not the case and l feel so sorry for
all the patients who have been left in the dark.

“There has been a complete lack of transparency which is the opposite of NHS
Tayside’s own guidelines about community engagement.

“I have been in touch with Earn Community Council and have made
representations to NHS Tayside that they should meet with the local community
as a matter of extreme urgency. Nothing less is acceptable.”


